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GFWC-SC 2016-2018 
Executive Committee

& District President’s
I cannot believe that fall is in the air and we are off to another 
exciting year of club work and serving our communities.  We had a 
very successful Summer Session with 90 in attendance!  Thank you 
so much to the great Community Service Chairmen, Advancement 
Area Chairmen and Special Projects Chairmen for doing a fabulous 
job with our Program Fair.  As you read this, several of our District 
Conferences have been held and the same message is being given 
across the state by your Executive Committee.  Thank you District 
President’s for your leadership in planning successful meetings!  I 
want to remind you that our Southern Region Conference is com-
ing up in October in Jacksonville, Florida.  I hope you will gather 
your club friends and travel with your EC to a great weekend of 
learning and meeting our Southern Sisters.  The “Call” is included 
in this magazine.

Our Bus Trip to Washington, D.C. is December 4-6.  I hope you are 
marking your calendar to go on this very first “Girlfriends Trip” 
with me.  Registration information can be found on our website 
and from your club president.  Speaking of our website, I hope 
you have a chance to visit our newly updated gfwc-sc.org web-
site.  Tonja Ivey has done a remarkable job bringing this to life with 
many new items added.  Most importantly we have added our 
“Members Only” section where you can find all things GFWC-SC!  
Please take a moment to visit the site and let us know what you 
think!

At the Summer Board of Directors Meeting, it was approved that 
we hold “An Evening with Jeanne Robertson” to benefit Sandhills 
Schools Scholarships and GFWC-SC.  This event is planned for Sat-
urday, July 22, 2017, at the Medallion Center in Columbia.  This 
event is open to the public and is being planned in conjunction 
with our 2017 Summer Board Meeting/Session.  More information 
on this very exciting event can be found on our website. 

I hope you are enjoying our new “Notes with a Passion” you are 
receiving in your email.  This is a quick way to get information 
straight to you, our members, in a timely manner.   

Forever “Living the Volunteer Spirit” through GFWC-SC,
	
						      Janet

President - Janet Prince
1550 McSwain Drive, W. Columbia, SC 29169
803-665-9667 • jhprince@aol.com

First Vice President – Juliet Casper
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Happy fall, GFWC-South Carolina!  I know everyone is busy now that school is back in ses-
sion, football season has begun and club years are kicking off!  I hope everyone is ready to 
do better than ever before, what work we have to do!

I hope all SC clubs are planning to participate in “Bunco for Babies” this October.  I would 
like clubs to host an event that is most convenient for your members; a social to bring 
in new members, in place of a meeting or a fellowship event.  The concept is easy:  play 
Bunco, have fun and winner splits the pot with March of Dimes.  Please make donations 
during Advocates for Children week (October 23-29) and be sure to notate this is a GFWC 
donation!   You will report this event under Advocates for Children but please e-mail me 
you make the donation advising the number of participants and dollars donated.

Calling all  Junior artists- please submit your designs for a GFWC t-shirt to me by the end 
of October.  We will review the designs and send them out to our Junior clubs to be voted 
on.  Since I hope to sell these shirts to other federations, I prefer they not be state/junior 
specific.  Designs should be for the front of t-shirt and in one color.

I am excited to share that we are planning a Statewide Ju-
nior Project/Fun Night, February 4.  Details will follow but 
we will meet in Charleston to work on a project for Doors 
to Freedom.  After our project, we will enjoy a social eve-
ning- I hope to see as many juniors as possible!

Hopefully, everyone has had a chance to friend us on Facebook, we can be found by 
searching GFWC South Carolina Juniors.  If not, please do so.  I am so excited about our 
new Junior Page on the GFWC-SC website.  Thank you, Tonja Ivey for your hard work. 
 
I am looking forward to this year and as always, am here if you need anything.  Please 
feel to contact me, Carrie Zimmerman (Director Elect) or Shelli Pue (Special Assistant to 

Director) if you have any questions, concerns, etc.  I can’t wait to see what we all accomplish when we live each day, trying 
to accomplish something, not merely to exist!

In Junior Love- Katie

Katie Moydell
GFWC-SC
Director of  

Junior Clubs



4	   											                   www.gfwc-sc.org

GFWC-SC The Real Deal	 	

The theme for the 2016-2018 Administration’s Membership Recruitment Campaign is 
GFWC, “It’s the Real Deal”.  Each of the quarters has a card game theme: Go Fish for Mem-
bers (due September 1), Bridge the Gap (due December 1), Game of Hearts (due March 1) 
and 52 Pick-Up (due June 1).  Postcards to submit the necessary information will be avail-
able on our new and improved state website under Membership and may be distributed at 
the district conferences.  Be sure to check out the Membership Advancement Guide in the 
Club Manual available at GFWC’s website.  There are lots of great ideas for marketing GFWC 

membership, retaining mem-
bers, and welcoming new mem-
bers.

I am so happy to announce that we have a new statewide club, 
Dream Makers of GFWC-SC.  This is also our first cyber club! 
Vickie Lovett, our state photographer, is the President and the 
club already has 16 members.  This cyber club will conduct 
its “meetings” through its Facebook Group Page with annual 
meeting each June to elect and install new officers and present 
annual reports.  Ladies that may be too busy to attend meetings 
may find that this club is just a perfect fit for their schedule.

Juliet Casper
GFWC-SC

First Vice President

Just a few tips and reminders for all club and district secretaries. 
 
You all know it is our job to record accurately the minutes of all club meetings. Remember 
to include the title of each meeting, the date and the time, and location of the meeting.

Example: GFWC-SC Summer Session, July 23, 2016 10:00 a.m., Saluda River Baptist Church, 
West Columbia, SC.  

Also include those in attendance. Remember the minutes are the official record of the final 
decisions made. You do NOT have to include all the discussion involved in the issue, you 
just record the final decisions. 
 
It is very helpful if you arrive early at each meeting, that way you will be prepared and 
ready when the meeting begins. Also if you are there ahead of time, it will be easier for 
members to give you copies of their reports ahead of time. It is a good policy to ask (really 
insist, but in a nice way) all chairmen and officers to give you their reports in writing.  It is 
even better if they give you the reports before the meeting begins. 

Good luck!  Hope you all have a wonderful club year!!! 
 

Norma

Norma England
GFWC-SC
Secretary

Juliet
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I am excited to begin our first year of the new administration with each 
of you.  Many clubs begin the year planning new activities, programs and 
guest speakers for your club meetings.   As plans are being made for the 
upcoming year, consider the new awards approved at the Program Council 
meeting in July. 

President Special Programs Awards:
Club Awards:
The Symbol of Longevity Award” to the club in each category with the best overall program 
in support of “What Color Is Your Cancer?”
	
“The Slow and Steady Award” to the club in each category with the best overall program in 
support of Dyslexia Awareness.
	
“The Turtle Shell of Protection Award” to the club in each category with the best overall 
program in support of the Your State…Your Project…the GFWC Signature Program – Do-
mestic Violence Awareness.

District Awards:
“The Affection Award” to the district with the best overall support of “What Color is Your Cancer?” through donations, 
awareness and volunteering.  

“The Passion Award” to the district with the best overall support of Dyslexia Awareness through donations, awareness 
and volunteering.

“The Devotion Award” to the district with the best overall support of “Your State…Your Project – GFWC Signature Program 
– Domestic Violence Awareness.

Director of Junior Clubs Special Programs Awards
Samantha’s Hopeful Award: Named after a local homeless teen starting her Junior year at USC, this will be awarded to 
the General Club that overall best incorporates the Director’s Special Program focusing on Homeless Teens and Human 
Trafficking. Reporting in both areas of this program preferred.

Magic’s Hopeful Award: Named after a local homeless teen who just graduated high school; this will be awarded to the Ju-
nior Club that overall best incorporates the Director’s Special Program focusing on Homeless Teens and Human Trafficking. 
Reporting in both areas of this award preferred.  

The Millie Crom United Award:  Named after the first International Director of Junior clubs; this will be awarded to the 
junior clubs which report the best joint project undertaken by 2 or more junior clubs working together.

The GFWC website has many resources that may be helpful in planning club projects.  The website address that will take 
you to the club manual is: http://www.gfwc.org/membership/club-manual.  Within the Club Manual you will find GFWC 
Top Projects and GFWC Partners which lists projects and other ideas for your club.   

Please mark your calendars for Winter Board and Reporting Workshop to be held on January 7, 2017.  I hope to see you 
all then.
  
  I look forward to working with you! 
 
 Kristin

Kristin Fields
GFWC-SC

Second Vice President



Unfettered
Clouded eyes wishfully looking back darken the blinding opportunities of light.

A life timbered by nostalgia crumbles each new day to ruin.
Plans locked by a stilled clock deaden the ticking of now.

Fear for “what may” smothers the power of “what if.”
Softly gloved hands can never feel the real.

Hearts that only beat will never sing with hope.

Janet R. Smalley
GFWC-SC Poet Laureate
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Upcoming Important Dates 

IRS Return

The e-Postcard (Form 990-N, Electronic Notice  for Tax-Exempt Organizations Not Required 
to File Form 990 or Form 990EZ, is used by small, tax-exempt organizations for annual re-
porting and can only be submitted electronically) and is due every year by the 15th day 
of the 5th month after the close of your tax year. For example, if your tax year ended on 
December 31, the e-Postcard is due May 15 of the following year. If the due date falls on a 
Saturday, Sunday, or legal holiday, the due date is the next business day. You cannot file the 
e-Postcard until after your tax year ends. 

There is a new process this year.  Electronic submissions should now be made through IRS.
gov instead of Urban Institute’s website, as was done in the previous years.  Form 990-N 
filers will be required to complete a short, one-time registration before submitting their 
electronic form to IRS.gov.

SC Secretary Of State Charitable Organization Registration

 Annual Financial Report for a Charitable Organization - This form is used by the charitable organization to report financial 
information to the Secretary of State on an annual basis (4 ½ months after the close of the charitable organization’s fiscal 
year).  No Fee.  

Application For Registration Exemption - This form is used by charitable organizations that are exempt from registration 
requirements. This form should be submitted to the Secretary of State’s Office on an annual basis (4 ½ months after the 
close of the charitable organization’s fiscal year).  No Fee.  

Registration Statement for a Charitable Organization - This form is used by the charitable organization to register with 
the Secretary of State's Office on an annual basis (4 ½ months after the close of the charitable organization's fiscal year).  
$50.00.  

SC Secretary Of State Raffle Registration

Generally, in order to conduct a raffle, a nonprofit organization must file an annual raffle registration form with the SC 
Secretary of State Division of Public Charities. The annual Raffle Registration Form is available on the Secretary of State’s 
website at www.sos.sc.gov, under Forms and Fees.  The raffle registration includes a $50.00 filing fee.  Registered organi-
zations are required to file an annual Raffle Financial Report with the Division of Public Charities, 4 ½ months after the end 
of their fiscal year.  This form is also available on the Secretary of State’s website (includes itemized receipts/expenditures 
for each “non-exempt” raffle).  This form is also available on the Secretary of State’s website.  $50.00. 

Club Remittance Form (with Dues)

The Club Remittance Form – located on GFWC-SC Website, is due by November 1, 2016.  Mail Club Remittance form, check 
for dues (payable to GFWC-SC), and a copy of your corrected membership roster postmarked by November 1.  An elec-
tronic copy of your club roster, e-mailed to wfwkew@comporium.net, rather than hardcopy, would be greatly appreciated.
Please see www.IRS.gov and www.sos.sc.gov for additional information.

Kathie Walker
GFWC-SC
Treasurer
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GFWC Officers

Sheila E. Shea
International President
13 Meadowbrook Road
Marlborough, MA 01752-1558
508-481-3354
Sheas1971@msn.com

Mary Ellen Brock
President-elect
10 Allen Drive
Kinnelon, NJ 07405-2924
973-838-9424
merbhmr@aol.com

Marian St.Clair
Vice President
357 Riverside Drive
Greenville, SC 29605
864-297-8632
Marian.stclair@gmail.com

Deb Strahanoski
Second Vice President
1011 Galway Road
Joliet, IL 60431
815-953-4829
debbie@wjscpa.net

Suellen Brazil
Secretary
6510 Bay View Lane
Daphe, AL 36526
suellenbrazil@outlook.com

Jolie Frankfurt
Director of Junior Clubs
17529 Edinburgh Drive
Tampa, FL 33647
813-973-3911
buckeyefl@aolcom

Wendy Carriker
Treasurer
483 Farmbrook Road
Mount Airy, NC 27030
336-786-5747 
wcarriker@embarqmail.com

South Carolina Federation of Women’s Clubs 
Progress Foundation 

GFWC-SC Clubs should choose a project and make plans to carry out the project.  Clubs 
should submit an application to SCFWC Progress Foundation for a grant to help fund 
your project. Ask for an amount that your club can match and that the Foundation will 
be able to fund. Remember that investments have not made the same return in pre-
vious years. Be sure to mail a copy of the application to the Chairman, the Secretary, 
and the Treasurer of the Foundation. The application must be postmarked by Novem-
ber 15. The project should come from the list on the back of the application that was 
in the President’s Packet provided at the Presidents’ Institute. Only the Clubs whose 
dues have been paid on time and have written a ‘Thank You note’ for a grant given in 
the previous year will be considered for a Grant. Grant Applications can be found in 
the Presidents’ Packet given out at Presidents’ Institution.

This is a little history of SCFWC Progress Foundation. General Federation of Women’s 
Clubs of South Carolina are indebted to those who have gone before for their wisdom 
and foresight for establishing South Carolina Federation of Women’s Clubs Progress 
Foundation.  The Executive Committee of South Carolina Women’s Clubs created Prog-
ress Foundation on August 31, 1951. Many club women and businesses donated to 
the Foundation. This gave the Foundation money to make donations from the interest 
earned on the Fund to provide the clubs of General Federation of Women’s Clubs with 
money to supplement each club’s donation to community service.  This Foundation 
was established and organized and shall operate exclusively for charitable, education-
al, literary and scientific purposes, and for the prevention of cruelty to children, all 
exclusively, within the state of South Carolina. The Foundation may not profit any in-
dividual or any private shareholder. Upon Termination of this Foundation all property 
of the Foundation of whatsoever type and whatsoever situation, shall be conveyed 
and distributed in equal shares to the tax supported county libraries in South Carolina, 
and if none are in existence at such time, then said property of the Foundation for use 
of other property and funds of S.C. Industrial Schools [Penal] in equal shares to each 
school. 

This information came from the SCFWC Yearbook for 1979-1980.  In this Yearbook 
there is a complete list of donors to the Foundation.  Additional Funds are not really 
needed in this Foundation.

GFWC-SC Progress Foundation Chairman
Janet B. Agnew

Jo Anne Reid
President
P. O. Box 420
Ackerman, MS 39735
662-285-6293
joareid@dtcweb.net

Kay Chadwick
Vice President
751 Forehand Road
Vienna, GA 31092
229-268-4470
Kaydbelle55@gmail.com

Cynthia Geis
Secretary
1813 Cross Creek Road
Huntsville, AL 35802
256-882-0921
cynthiageisgfwc@gmail.com

Joyce Johnston
Treasurer
10904 Victoria Arbor Way
Temple Terrace, FL 33617
813-985-0533
joycebear@aol.com

Southern Region Officers
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What Color
 is YOUR 
Cancer?

Who Determines Cancer Awareness Colors

When I started my research on this project, I was amazed that there 
were so many cancer colors. Surprisingly, the American Cancer So-
ciety is not responsible; they provide many services and research 
funding but are not involved with the cancer color awareness.

It began in the 1980’s when Susan G. Komen, a small grassroots 
organization born to bring awareness for breast cancer, created 
the “Pink Ribbon!” We all know the rest of that story and how it 
has become a nationwide campaign.
Other organizations jumped on the ribbon bandwagon and cancer 
awareness colors such as Teal for Ovarian Cancer, Light Blue for 
Prostate Cancer, and many others were introduced by non-profit 
organizations. In the 90’s the Childhood Cancer Organization band-
ed together and chose Gold (because our children are as precious 
as gold). Organizations such as the Lung Cancer Alliance, the Na-
tional Cervical Cancer Coalition, the Colon Cancer Alliance, among 
many other cancer organization have assigned or acknowledged a 
color for their cancer.

We would encourage our GFWC-SC clubs to bring awareness to 
the cancer or cancers you choose by using the Calendar of Cancer 
Awareness Months provided below. September has six cancers, 
October has two, and November five. Create any project, partic-
ipate in the walks or runs for your cause, invite a nurse, doctor, or 
survivor to speak at your meeting and bring friends. Put together 
“Bags of Hope” and deliver them to your local oncology centers or 
doctor’s offices. You can go to the site, Choose Hope, for materials 
you may want to purchase. I have taken my information from this 
very useful source.

GFWC-SC President’s  Special Project Chair 

Sylvia Ayers

Your State….Your Project….Domestic
Violence Awareness

Members chose the GFWC Signature Program:  Do-
mestic Violence Awareness for the “Your State...Your 
Project”.  September is Domestic Violence Aware-
ness Month so plan a project now to address this is-
sue in your community.

GFWC-SC President’s Special Project Chairman
“Your State...Your Project”

Sue Burgess

Dyslexia Awareness

One of our GFWC-SC President’s Special Projects for 
the 2016-2018 administration is “Dyslexia Aware-
ness.”   Since Janet’s husband and both daughters 
have varying levels of dyslexia, this is a topic of great 
interest to our President.   Even though we have all 
heard of dyslexia, most of us have only a vague un-
derstanding of what it really is and how it affects the 
way people learn and function in their daily lives. 
Therefore, each club is encouraged to have a speaker 
or take on a project to increase your understanding 
and awareness of dyslexia; work with and support a 
school in your area that specializes in teaching young 
people with this language based learning disability; 
and even help to fund scholarships for teachers to 
get specialized training so they can learn to recog-
nize the disability and help their students learn more 
effectively. 

GFWC-SC President’s Special Project Chairman

Gail Elfert
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GFWC-SC Community Service Programs Chairmen

Arts Chair - Deb Peabody - 864-325-2428 - peabodydeb@me.com
Conservation Chair - Bobbie Wilhite - 864-638-5737 - bobbiewilhite@earthlink.net
Education Chair - Trudie Heemsoth - 803-448-3646 - etrulia@ymail.com

GFWC-SC Advancement Area Chairmen

Fundraising Chair - Vickie Lovett - 803-767-6686 - prettypic@aol.com
Leadership Chair - Connie McFarland - 803-606-9206 - cjmcfarland@windstream.net
Legislation & Public Policy Chair - Crystal Williamson - 803-448-7684 - wdwilliamson@comporium.net
Communication & PR Chair - Melanie Branham - 864-855-8793 - melaniebranham@yahoo.com
GFWC Signature Program:  Domestic Violence Awareness Chair - Lynn Shore - 864-430-7088 Sugafoot6@yahoo.com
Jr. Special Program: Advocates for Children - Carrie Zimmerman - 864-710-5851 - Czim22@gmail.com

Home Life Community Service Program

 Goals for Home Life CSP for 2016-2018

At this time there are two GFWC partner organizations in the 
Home Life CSP during this administration.   They are Canine 
Companions for Independence (South Carolina is covered by 
the CCI Southeast Region Center in Orlando, F), (www.cci.org 
) and Easter Seals (http://sc.easterseals.com).     The Heart 
Truth (www.hearttruth.gov)  and Inside Knowledge (http://
www.cdc.gov/cancer/knowledge)   are no longer Partners 
but   GFWC Resources for our members on Heart Disease 
and Gynecologic Cancers.       When looking for programs for 
your club meetings, don’t forget to seek speakers from these 
organizations and on these topics.   Make sure you look at 
and copy the Home Life section in the 2016-2018 GFWC Club 
Manual for ideas and contact information. 

Have a goal this year to get involved in one new Home Life 
Project and maybe think about retiring a project that you 
have been doing for a number of years that isn’t getting the 
support it once did. Home Life encompasses a myriad of top-
ics and projects that start with autism and go all the way to 
Zumba with a topic/project  for every letter in between.  Be 
creative, keep good records and this chairman encourages 
everyone to report when the time comes on February 1st.
  
GFWC-SC Home Life CSP Chairman

Anne Redlus
712 Freshwater Lane
Bluffton, SC 29909
 
Phone:  843-705-6373
anneredlus@gmail.com

Public Issues Community Service Program

The GFWC Public Issues CSP encourages members to get 
involved with civic and social needs with projects and ac-
tivities.  The program focuses on the following areas:

Citizenship (VOTE)
Military Personnel
Emergency and Disaster Preparedness
Safety and Crime Prevention	

The following Partnerships are for the 2016-2018 Admin-
istration. 
 
Sew Much Comfort:  www.SewMuchComfort.org
United Service Organization (USO):  www.USO.org

Ladies, let’s get creative and see how many fun and new 
projects we can come up with this year.  We all need to 
step up and get involved with our politics now more than 
ever.  We will be encouraging everyone to register to vote 
and then actually VOTE!!  There are so many, much need-
ed, projects to get involved with.  

I am Beth Taylor and I will be serving as your Public Is-
sues CSP Chair for the 2016-2018 term. I will be here if you 
need me. I am giving you my contact info for you to call or 
email me anytime.

Beth Taylor
BtaylorRTI@gmail.com
Phone: 803-422-7958
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International Outreach Community Service Program

This year’s GFWC-SC state project for International Outreach was announced at 
Summer Board on July 23.  We are excited to be partnering with Free The Girls, 
as we think this is a ‘perfect fit’ for GFWC-SC.  

WHAT’S THE PROBLEM?
Currently 20-37 million men, women and children are being held as slaves around 
the world—more today than in any other time in history. The majority of those 

slaves are women and girls–many of whom are victims of sex trafficking.  There are a number of amazing organizations that 
are helping to rescue these women out of a life of prostitution, but what happens after they are rescued?  
Free The Girls’ Solution
By partnering with established after-care facilities, Free The Girls provides an opportunity for sex trafficking survivors to 
build their own business selling second-hand clothing while going to school, establishing a house, and caring for their fami-
lies.  Selling clothes allows them to work as much or as little as their schedule permits.  Women in the program receive their 
starting inventory as a donation, and are then able to buy additional inventory from Free The Girls for below wholesale 
value to help maintain their competitive edge in the marketplace.  Revenue from inventory sales covers overseas program 
costs so the international programs are sustainable. FTG works one-on-one with each budding entrepreneur in areas like 
inventory management, budgeting, and financial planning for future dreams and goals they want to achieve.
WHY BRAS?
Let’s face it, ladies: the back of your lingerie drawer is most likely a graveyard of bras you don’t wear anymore or that never 
fit right in the first place. By contrast, second-hand clothing is a profitable market in many countries around the world. Bras 
are sought after items. And even better, bras provide an opportunity for these women to work with other women, since 
they have a history of being abused and used by men.
THE INSPIRATION
Free The Girls is inspired by the love of Christ to love all people and to fight for justice and wholeness for survivors of sex 
trafficking. They embrace and care for these women and girls regardless of their religion. The desire is to see a world where 
all are free.
HOW CAN YOU HELP?
What GFWC-SC is suggesting now is to donate a bra or host a bra drive.  Enlist a local boutique to be a bra drop-off loca-
tion.  Host a club social where the ‘entry fee’ is a bra.  Clean out your lingerie drawer.  Ask your club members, daughters 
and friends, book club, bunco and bridge groups, Sunday School and Bible Study groups to do the same. Once bras are 
collected, you may ship them to: 

DOMESTIC SHIPPING ADDRESS:
Free The Girls
1552 Pioneer Trail
Chesterton, IN  46304

For your convenience, here is the link to the shipping label:
http://freethegirls.org/wp-content/uploads/Bra-Address-Label.pdf

For more information, here is the link directly to Bra Drive Packets, which are available for purchase or download: http://
freethegirls.org/shop/bra-drive-packets/

IMPORTANT INFO:
•	 When looking at the website, you may see where you are asked to ‘register’ your fundraiser. You do not need to reg-

ister unless you wish to do so.
•	 Additionally, if you get to a point in the website that asks you to sign a Hold Harmless agreement – THIS DOES NOT 

APPLY TO US.      GFWC-SC has dealt with this for you.

Certainly, if you would like to include a donation to help with their shipping overseas, Free The Girls would be thrilled to 
have it.  Otherwise, the cost to your club is only the shipping to Chesterton, IN.  

For more information or questions, contact:  

Suzanne Carswell, GFWC-SC International Outreach CSP Chair.  suzannec@sc.rr.com 803-397-9767 (call or text)
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www.freethegirls.org

Video: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=36smtrjZHNI&feature=youtu.be
Video: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PJlhxBLMKys (Meet the Girls)
Video: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sjgD1HJ8gGk&app=desktop

Women’s History & Resource Center

The Women’s History and Resource Center of the General Federation of Women’s Clubs, celebrating over 30 years of pre-
serving historical records and providing quality reference service to members, officially opened at GFWC Headquarters in 
Washington, D.C. on May 1, 1984. The WHRC invites GFWC members, the research community, and the general public to 
explore the rich history of women volunteers.  

Some ideas for club projects for your local club using GFWC history:
•	 When planning and publicizing a membership recruitment program, highlight your club’s history to demonstrate the 

importance of your club to your community. 
•	 Gain inspiration for fundraising and community outreach by reviewing past GFWC Community Improvement Program 

Award winners in the WHRC online catalog. And remember, GFWC history is relevant to ALL program areas.
•	 Develop a proactive public affairs program by offering GFWC history stories to your local news media for Women’s 

History Month (March), Federation Day (April 24), and Archives Month (October).

For more information, please refer to the Women’s History and Resource Center 2016-2018 GFWC Club Manual.

GFWC-SC Women’s History and Resource Center Chairman

Kaye Jones
803-749-7801
Kaye@alumni.clemson.edu

In loving memory of our GFWC-SC Club Sisters

Ethel Johnson “Midge” Burgess (1947-2016) Midge passed away July 
24, 2016. She was born in Sumter and was a graduate of Edmunds 
High School in Sumter.   She was employed with the University of 
South Carolina for over 40 years and was a past member of the Lake 
Murray-Irmo Woman’s Club.  She continued to serve GFWC-SC on the credentials 
committee as a member at-large. She was a member of Lake Murray Presbyteri-
an Church where she served as a Deacon and was an officer of the Presbyterian 
Women.  All who knew her remember her cheery disposition and ready smile.  

Our deepest condolences to the North Myrtle Beach Woman’s Club on the resent passing of club member, 
Mae Hucks. Mae joined the club in 2008. She served as Chair of the Education committee and also served 
on the Home Life committee. She is survived by three daughters and one son.
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Marian St.Clair
Candidate for GFWC First Vice President 

Speech given at the 2016 GFWC Convention

What’s it to you?

In 1869, when Jane Cunningham Croley and other wom-
en journalists were denied tickets to hear Charles Dick-
ens speak in New York City, a small voice whispered 
“What’s it to you?” and Croley formed a club, Sorosis, 
which aimed for the “collective elevation and advance-
ment” of women.

In 1906, when snake-oil tonics and adulterated foods 
and drinks deprived citizens of their health and well-be-
ing, a small voice whispered “What’s it to you?” and our 
GFWC foremothers undertook a letter-writing campaign 
credited with the passage of the Prue Food and Drug 
Act.
 
In 1944, when a fascist government based on raciest 
principles waged war to rule the world, a small voice 
whispered “What’s it to you?” and our GFWC foremothers raised 154 million dollars through the Buy a Bomber Campaign, 
funding the purchase of 431 planes to protect and promote democracy.

In the 1970s, when our country was plagued with a sharp rise in violent crime, a small voiced whispered “What’s it to you?” 
and our GFWC foremothers brainstormed and lead a grassroots campaign, Hands Up, and were commend by President 
Gerald Ford for their ingenuity and initiative.

For more than 125 years GFWC members have engaged in collective effort, collective advocacy, collective giving, and col-
lective thinking, not only for Croly’s initial aim for women, but for the benefit of all, advancing society into more enlight-
ened times.

Together collectively, we have the power to conceive, design, and effect change.  And yet the voice still whispers.
What’s it to you that poverty-stricken school children have little or no food on weekends?

What’s it to you that Alzheimer’s disease robs many sufferers of their memory and other vital mental functions in what 
should be the most rewarding years of their life?

What’s it to you that human trafficking, a multi-billion dollar criminal industry, denies freedom to 21 million people through 
sexual slavery, sexual exploitation, and forced labor?

What’s it to you that children around the world continue to die from preventable diseases?
  
What’s it to you that violent intimate relationships persist in modern society?

I’m here today because I believe in the power of GFWC.  I believe we are women that not only hear the question, but that 
can answer the question, and perhaps even more importantly in today’s divided society, are able to put aside small differ-
ences to work for change, knowing that in the big things in life, we are at one. 

In my efforts as GFWC Treasurer, Secretary, and Second Vice President, I have committed myself whole-heartedly to our 
organization, and today, I pledge to you again my loyalty, diligence, and best work.

I have no doubt that the world is a better place because of GFWC, or that we can continue to shape the fabric of our cul-
ture.  Indeed, we must, because the culture we shape today becomes the future.  
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Awards received at the 2016 GFWC International Convention in Baltimore, Maryland:

Certificate of Appreciation from HOBY 
Paula Cutler Award from Operation Smile
2014-2016 Membership Increase Award 

Outstanding Achievement in Membership 
Outstanding increase in Legislative Action Center Subscriptions 

Outstanding Achievement in Legislation and Public Policy 
Outstand Achievement in International Outreach 

Outstanding Achievement in Communications and Public Relations
Honorable Mention for Fundraising presented to the Junior Woman’s Club of Columbia 

Membership Creativity Award to The Junior Woman’s Club of Lake Murray
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Central District

GFWC-SC Past President’s Club
Federated: 1986
Caroline Mahaffey
P.O. Box 39
Simpsonville, SC 29681
864-430-6688
rrealestcm@aol.com

GFWC Junior Woman’s Club of Columbia
Federated: 1953
Shelli Pue
326 Bassett Loop
Columbia, SC 29209
803-665-4200
Shellipue1@gmail.com

GFWC Palmetto Woman’s Club
Federated: 1984
Judy Dent
1520 Senate Street, Unit 59
Senate Plaza
Columbia, SC 29201
803-252-1994
jdent@sc.rr.com

GFWC St. Andrews Woman’s Club
Federated: 1963
Barb Kogut
405 Audubon Oaks Way
Irmo, SC 29063
803-269-8330
Bkogut1957@att.net

GFWC Woman’s Club of Columbia 
(Heritage Club)
Federated: 1944
Dr. Joann B. Morton
3219 Heyward Street
Columbia, SC 29205
803-799-7260
joannmort@aol.com

GFWC Winnsboro Woman’s Club
Federated:  1919
Janice Bartell
245 Hunstanton Drive
Winnsboro, SC 29180
803-635-5426
Janice.bartell@yahoo.com

GFWC-SC LEADS CLUB
Federated: 2015
Katie Moydell
200 Conrad Circle
Columbia, SC 29212
803-608-2748
Katiemoydell1020@gmail.com

Eastern District

GFWC North Myrtle Beach Woman’s Club
Federated: 1974
Stephanie Williams
274 Sun Colony Blvd.
Longs, SC 29568
843-249-7066
presidentnmbwc@gmail.com

GFWC Grand Strand Junior Woman’s Club
Federated: 2002
Angela Martin
P. O. Box 4178
North Myrtle Beach, SC 29582
843-655-7011
Angelamartin1111@gmail.com 

Midlands District

GFWC Junior Woman’s Club of Lexington
Federated: 1988
Angela Rewis
1414 Bombing Range Road
Gilbert, SC 29054
803-808-5652
angelarewis@gmail.com

GFWC Chapin Junior Woman’s Club
Federated: 2014
Lynn Privette
156 Stoney Point Lane
Chapin, SC 29036
lynnprivette@me.com

GFWC Chapin Woman’s Club
Federated: 1971
Suzanne Carswell
155 Water Links Drive
Chapin, SC 29036
803-932-7698
suzannec@sc.rr.com

GFWC Saxe Gotha Woman’s Club
Federated: 1972
Lynn Cleckler
711 Cherokee Trail
Lexington, SC 29072
803-359-3389
lcleckler@mcnair.net

GFWC Lake Murray – Irmo Woman’s Club
Federated: 1960
Lauren Way
304 Loskin Lane
Lexington, SC 29073
803-348-6253
Theways0901@gmail.com

GFWC Junior Woman’s Club of Lake Murray
Federated: 2012
Elizabeth Porth
144 Kellers Pond Lane
Lexington, SC 29072
Wyatt.elizabethb@gmail.com

GFWC Lexington Woman’s Club
Federated: 1958
Linda Smith
101 Sharon Lake Ct.
Lexington, SC 29072
803-467-6956
Smithlma101@gmail.com

GFWC The Woman’s Club of Cayce
Federated: 1937
Pamme Eades
619 Poplar Street
Cayce, SC 29033
pamme@att.net 

GFWC Woman’s Club of the Midlands
Federated: 1955
Jackie Boland
7 Cherry Lane
West Columbia, SC 29170
803-791-8995
jackieboland@hotmail.com

GFWC Woman’s Club of West Columbia
Federated: 1906
Georgia Heise
109 Kimeric Court
West Columbia, SC 29169
803-445-1127
georgiaheise@att.net

GFWC Woman’s Society of 
Batebsurg-Leesville
Federated: 1955
Lois Black
225 Bobcat Road
Leesville, SC 29070
803-532-5469
loisblack@sc.rr.com

GFWC Sandy Run Woman’s Club
Federated:
Margaret Taylor
1638 Old State Road
Gaston, SC 29053
803-794-7550
hilda@premierlightingsc.com

GFWC Dream Makers of 
GFWC-SC
Federated: 2016
Vickie Lovett
1912 Memorial Drive
Cayce, SC 29033
803-739-2275
prettpic@aol.com

North Central District

GFWC Junior Woman’s Club of 
Rock Hill
Federated: 1955
Adriana Marlow
326 Cumbria Way
Rock Hill, SC 29732
803-448-5094
Kizer_sosse@yahoo.com

GFWC The Perihellion Book Club
(Heritage Club)
Federated: 1898
Frances Rouse
1507 Billess Court
Rock Hill, SC 29732
803-980-2636
mjrouse@comporium.net

GFWC Woman’s Club of Fort Mill
Federated: 1951
Crystal Williamson
112 W. Summersby Street
Fort Mill, SC 29715
803-547-7344
Crystalwilliamson536@yahoo.com

GFWC Woman’s Club of Rock Hill
Federated: 1942
Geri Rinehart
2075 Courtney Road
York, SC 29745
803-517-6987
rinehartsr@comporium.net

GFWC York County Women’s Club
Federated: 2010
Joan Musselwhite
1667 Huntcliff Drive
Rock Hill, SC 29732
803-981-4439
jmusselwhite@comporium.net

GFWC Over the Teacups
(Heritage Club)
Federated: 1898
Beth Pierce
898 Myrtle Drive
Rock Hill, SC 29730
803-324-3845
segpierce@comporium.net

GFWC-SC Club President’s Directory
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GFWC-SC Club President’s Directory
Northern District

GFWC Jubilee Club
Federated: 1973
Mary Vann
145 Wedgewood Place
Spartanburg, SC 29302
864-583-8866
Mebv360@bellsouth.net

GFWC Renaissance Woman’s Club
Federated: 2003
Karen Pack
144 Hogan Circle
Inman, SC 29349
864-473-1942
kpack@classworks.com

GFWC Clinton Federated Woman’s Club
Federated: 1975
Ruth Rackley
2736 Green Plain Road
Clinton, SC 29325
ruthrackley@gmail.com

GFWC Women’s Club of Greenville SC, LLC
Federated: 2014
Deborah Peabody
115 Crescent Avenue
Greenville, SC 29605
864-325-2428
peabodydeb@me.com

GFWC Upstate Woman’s Club
Federated: 1993
Kristin Decker
8 Southfield Drive
Greenville, SC 29607
864-918-6418
K_decker@bellsouth.net

GFWC Golden Strip Club
Federated: 
Caroline Mahaffey
P. O. Box 39
Simpsonville, SC 29681
864-430-6688
rrealestcm@aol.com

GFWC Steele Magnolia’s Service Club
Federated: 2015
Kathy Gerwig
304 East Hillcrest Drive
Greenville, SC 29609
864-616-8505
sckgb@gmail.com

Hillcrest High School Juniorette Club
Federated: 2006
Kit Malcolm, Advisor
3665 S. Industrial Drive
Simpsonville, SC 29681
864-355-3531
kmalcolm@greenville.k12.sc.edu

Woodmont High School Juniorette Club
Federated:
Melissa Simms, Advisor
2831 W. Georgia Road
Piedmont, SC 29673
864-355-8600
msims@greenville.k12.sc.edu

Northwestern District

GFWC Easley Junior Woman’s Club
Federated: 1958
Erica Van Wagner
119 Linda Lane
Easley, SC 29642
ewesthart@hotmail.com

GFWC Foothills Woman’s Club
Federated: 2005
Mary Tessendorf
105 Catawbah Road
Clemson, SC 29631
864-453-7951
marytessendorf@gmail.com 

GFWC Golden Corner Women’s 
Society
Federated: 2002
Donna Alexander
415 Chetola Road
Seneca, SC 29672
864-985-5544
Donna.alexander@covidien.com

GFWC Seneca Junior Woman’s Club
Federated: 1973
Jenni Tonkin
15109 Beacon Ridge Drive
Seneca, SC 29678
864-324-1681
jtonkin@clemson.edu

GFWC Once A Week Club 
(Heritage Club)
Federated: 1898
Pamela Davidson-Smith
501 Hillandale Road
Seneca, SC 29672
919-610-1917
pkdsmith@live.com

GFWC The Paul Hayne Circle
(Heritage Club)
Federated: 1898
Janet Smalley
202 E. Mauldin Street
Walhalla, SC 29691
864-710-8303
wjsmalley@earthlink.net

GFWC Walhalla Junior Women’s Club
Federated: 2000
Shannon Somerville
975 Cheohee Valley Road
Tamassee, SC 29686
864-508-0600
shannonsmrvll@yahoo.com

GFWC Walhalla Woman’s Club
Federated: 1977
Bobbie Wilhite
209 Zion Road
Walhalla, SC 29691
864-638-5737
Bsw8901@gmail.com

GFWC Woman’s Club of Easley
Federated: 1926
Phalba Jeanes
207 North B Street
Easley, SC 29640
864-859-5435
phalbaj@comcast.net

Southern District

GFWC Charleston Federation of 
Women’s Clubs
Federated: 1899
Michele Hood
313 Lapwing Lane
Mt. Pleasant, SC 29464
843-810-6489
Micheleh0313@aol.com

GFWC Charleston Junior Woman’s Club
Federated: 1966
Jordan Andersen
45 Sycamore Avenue, Apt. 1132
Charleston, SC 29407
502-320-9452
cjwcpresident@gmail.com

GFWC St. George Women’s Guild
Federated: 1970
Dolly Infinger
141 Deep Woods Road
St. George, SC 29477
843-560-0492
dollyinfinger@gmail.com

GFWC Woman’s Club of Charleston
Federated: 1968
Deborah Gregorie
410 Patriot Street
Sullivans Island, SC 29462
dggreg@earthlink.net

GFWC Woman’s League of the Lowcountry
Federated: 2015
Anne Redlus
712 Freshwater Lane
Bluffton, SC 29909
843-705-6373
anneredlus@gmail.com

Western District

GFWC Aiken Junior Woman’s Club
Federated: 1965
Mallory Holley
546 Holley Haven Drive
Aiken, SC 29803
757-739-4432
malloryholley@gmail.com

GFWC Aiken Woman’s Club
Federated: 1975
Ann Fornwald
1466 Moultrie Drive
Aiken, SC 29803
803-646-3355
asteeper@bellsouth.net

GFWC Woman’s Study Club of Ridge 
Spring
Federated: 1975
Alma Holston
1006 W. Main Street
Ridge Spring, SC 29129
803-685-7349
ahhrgh@pbtcomm.net

GFWC Belvedere Woman’s Club
Federated: 1955
Mary Tipton
106 Maple Street
Warrenville, SC 29851
803-507-7268
mtipton@augusta.edu

GFWC Sand River Woman’s Club
Federated: 1983
Darlene Rittel
1009 Kerr Drive
Aiken, SC 29803
803-648-0656
drittel@gforcecable.com

GFWC Woman’s Club of Wagener
Federated: 1975
LeMyra Young
P.O. Box 46
Wagener, SC 29164
803-564-5588
lemyra@comporium.net
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Club News

Dream Makers of GFWC-SC 
Presents

The 7th Annual ROCKETMAN – A Tribute to Sir Elton John

Saturday February 25, 2017 @ 7:30 PM
KOGER CENTER for the ARTS

To Benefit Local Children’s Shelter

ISO: Sponsors
ISO: Auction Items
ISO: Raffle Items

Ask us how you/your club can contribute/benefit with donations!

Vickie Lovett – prettypic@aol.com – 803-739-2275
Sandy Boone – sfboone@gmail.com – 803-240-4542

Cindy Kidd - lexingtonschomes@gmail.com – 803-354-0037

Sponsors may take a 501(c)3 tax deduction or use as a advertising credit!
________________________________________________

GFWC Steel Magnolias Service Club community service project is support of Thrive Upstate. (Formerly known as 
the Greenville County Department of Disabilities and Special Needs.)  The club supports the mission of Thrive 
Upstate to provide all people with disabilities and special needs with meaningful services, opportunities, and 
support, so they may thrive in life, work and play.  The club volunteered for the first annual fundraiser, the Vine & 
Stein event at the Bon Secours Wellness Arena, on Thursday evening, July 28th.  Four members helped with the 
Save the Date mailing; three helped put together the "goodie" bags and baskets for the silent auction and five 
of the members volunteered at the event.  One of club's members serves on the Board of Directors for Thrive 
Upstate, and another volunteers weekly at Thrive.

Lynn Shore
President-GFWC Steel Magnolias Service Club

________________________________________________

On May 14th, The Womans Club of Cayce participated in Governor's Cup Half Marathon Spirit Corp. Using the 
theme "Get Lei'd by the Womans Club of Cayce," members cheered runners as they entered Cayce and again as 
they headed back to Columbia.  We also handed out lei's advertising our club house for rentals.  The club earned 
$250 for participating in the Spirit Corp and won the 3rd place prize of $200 for our Hawaiian Spirit!

Back Row:  Doris Brumfield, Julie Isom,  Middle 
Row:  Chris Power, Linda Long, Kay Hutchinson, 
Ann Malpass, Front Row:  Pamme Eades, Carol 
Dalton, Sue Sexton
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The Jessamine’s
The Jessamine’s had their first club meeting

 at Summer Board on July 23!

Seven young ladies participated and con-
tributed in the morning’s activities – Avery 
Bonner, Savannah Boone, Kinsley Evans, 
Bradlee & Baylee Hook, Kaylen Logans, 
and Kennedi Tucker.

The morning started out with the Jessa-
mine’s helping in the kitchen with refresh-
ments. They made sure all the delicious 
treats and items were opened, stocked, 
and ready for all the clubwomen that 
morning!

Next, the Jessamine’s met in their own ac-
tivity room and had a lot of fun! They were able to chat and get to know each other while their mothers and 
aunts attended the general meeting.  In their activity room, the girls each decorated their own GFWC-‐SC tote 
bag with paints, fabric pens, and embellishments. Their fun bags will allow them to show off their club spirit 
wherever they go!

The Jessamine’s also completed a wonderful service project for St. Jude’s Ranch. New or used greeting cards 
were collected from among the clubwomen and the girls trimmed off all the covers. The covers were then mailed 
off to St. Jude’s and the children at the Ranch will turn them into brand-‐new greeting cards.

After the girls complete these activities, they were each recognized with a certificate of achievement for the 
day’s work and also for any service projects they completed on their own before Summer Board. Plans are al-
ready underway for a service project for the Jessamine’s to do together in the fall before Winter Board!
Between now and Winter Board, the girls are encouraged to keep track of their own service projects (i.e. collect-
ing Box Tops for their school, volunteering at church, helping with their mother’s club, etc.) on their Jessamine 
Service Log (available at gfwc‐sc.org).

The next big-‐group meeting for the Jessamine’s will be at Winter Board on January 7, 2017, in Columbia. The 
current Jessamine’s would love to meet more young ladies and serve along with them! If your daughter, grand-
daughter, or niece is interested in joining this group, please email me and we’d love to have her! 
            
My email is saralesliebonner@gmail.com
Thanks so much!
Sara
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August 18, 2016 

 
Dear GFWC Southern Region Members: 
 
It is my pleasure to issue your Official Call to the GFWC Southern Region Annual Meeting to be held October 
20-23, 2016, “Down by The Riverwalk” at the Hyatt Regency Riverwalk Hotel in Jacksonville, Florida.  All of 
your Southern Sisters are invited, so please not only share this with your members but encourage them to 
attend!  This letter, the Registration form and airport shuttle information will be posted on the Southern 
Region website soon! 
               
The conference agenda includes presentations by our own GFWC Chairmen & Committee members and 
includes Communications and Public Relations, Leadership and the state’s LEADS graduates, important 
Legislation/Public Policy, Membership, our Capital Campaign, the Signature Juniors’ Special Programs, some 
“WOW” moments from our Past Region Presidents, and this President’s Special Project – “Just Too Sweet”. 
 
You will also have an opportunity to not only meet our 2016-2018 GFWC International President Shelia Shea 
and President-Elect Mary Ellen Brock, but hear them speak.  There will be wonderful opportunities to 
learn/share information with your Southern Sisters from AL, FL, GA, MS, SC, and Aruba, shop with the 
conference vendors, take lots of photos (some by Joel) and renew/form new friendships with these fabulous 
ladies!  On Friday, you will have two opportunities to sightsee – (1) go on a tour of and have lunch at “The 
Cummer”, one of the premier museums and historic gardens in the Southeast or visit The Summer Women’s 
Show where you can visit booths on current fashion, beauty tips, health, lifestyle, shopping, prizes with lunch 
included!  Florida State Night will once again involve the River – the St. John’s- with our meal at the fun 
destination of The River City Brewing Co. on the Southbank of Jacksonville with transportation there by 
water taxi!  Since October is Domestic Violence Month, we are all asked to wear all/something purple to this 
event! Following this fun excursion, we will return to the hotel for more social time and visiting.  Saturday will 
feature the business session and the presentation of our state flags – so inspiring.  Our Saturday evening 
banquet, with the processional, will be unforgettable. Sunday you will have an opportunity to hear from the 
State Presidents and Directors of Junior Clubs and receive your invitation to our next annual meeting in 
Georgia!  Dress for the tours will be GFWC casual with comfy shoes, the meetings are business casual, and 
the banquets, dressy/cocktail/after five.   Door prizes, opportunities to own, GFWC merchandise, vendors 
galore- what fun!  I look forward to seeing you all there!   
 
Jo Anne Reid, President 
GFWC Southern Region   

GFWC Southern Region 
2016-2018 

Together Effectively Achieving More 

Jo Anne Reid, President 
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 GFWC SOUTHERN REGION ANNUAL MEETING 
Hosted by 

GFWC Florida Federation of Women’s Clubs 
Hyatt Regency Jacksonville 

October 20–23, 2016 

Name        Address_____________________________ 
City, State        Zip   Phone (____)_________________     
Email       State Federation ___________________________        

Please Complete the Following:  

☐ GFWC Officer Title       ☐ Southern Region Chairman -Title  _______________     
☐ Southern Region Officer Title     ☐ Southern Region Committee ____________________      
☐ State Federation Officer Title      ☐ Member __________________________________ 
☐ GFWC Chairmen  Title     ☐ Guest ____________________________________ 
☐ GFWC Committee      ☐ Booster __________________________________ 

          Cost  Total   
 

Registration Fee Full Conference     $10.00         ________     

Registration Fee One Day Only      $ 5.00        ________          

Thursday, Oct. 20 Region Board of Directors Meeting/Dinner -7pm   $48.00          ________             
          

Friday, Oct. 21 Tour:  Cummer Museum & Gardens Tour & Luncheon  $30.00          ________  

 Tour:  Southern Women’s Exhibition & Luncheon            $30.00       ________      

                           State Night Dinner – River City Brewing Co. – 7pm $57.00          ________ 

                               Fun Night (Includes 2 drink tickets)   $10.00           ________ 
     

Saturday, Oct. 22 Luncheon 12:00 Noon    $35.00          ________ 

    Dinner  - 7:00 PM      $55.00       ________ 

Sunday, Oct. 23 Breakfast - 7:45 am  $25.00       ________                

Total Due:  Registration, Meals, & Tour                TOTAL         ________       

__________ Please mark here if Vegetarian Plate substitute is desired for entrees. 

Deadline for Registration:  October 1, 2016 
Mail the registration form and check payable to GFWC Florida for the total amount due to: 

Dara Bergdoll, 17650 NE 60th Street, Williston, FL 32696; C: 352-843-3008; E: darabeth1@hotmail.com 
_______________________________________________________________________ 

HYATT REGENCY JACKSONVILLE RIVERWALK, 225 East Coastline Drive, Jacksonville, FL 32202 

Room Reservation deadline: September 28, 2016.  (904) 588-1234 Direct to Hotel or 
                                                              https://resweb.passkey.com/go/GFWCSouthernRegion2016 

 ask for GFWC Southern Region rate: 
Single/Double Occupancy - $149; Triple - $174; Quad - $199 

 Self-parking - $10 per night         Valet Parking - $20 per night 
_______________________________________________________________________ 
Allergies        Medication in Emergency _________________________ 
Notify in emergency       Phone ________________________________________ 

 



General Federation of Women’s Club
of South Carolina
1511 Laurel Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Tonja Ivey 
Editor & Publisher

Computer Design Consulting 
Services, LLC

115-C Library Hill Lane
Lexington, SC 29072

tivey@cdcsllc.com
803-785-4242 or 803-356-6805

Laurie O’Kelly
Database Administrator
1608 Willow Creek Lane

Columbia, SC 29212
llok385@aol.com

803-530-9665

2016-2018

Dates To Remember
October 21-23, 2016 GFWC Southern Region - Jacksonville, Florida
January 7, 2017 GFWC-SC Board of Directors Meeting
GFWC-SC Winter Board

Attention Club Presidents!

The Fourth Annual Christmas Stocking Extravaganza to 
bene�t our Headquarters at 1511 Laurel Street is sched-
uled for the Tuesday after Thanksgiving – November 29, 
2016, from 6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.   We appreciate the sup-
port of all the clubs from across the state and look 
forward to another successful event this year! Please 
watch for a packet of information that should arrive the 
�rst week of September.  In the packet will be information 
regarding the tickets, stockings, ra�e items and spon-
sors. 

GFWC-SC Girlfriends Bus Trip - December 4 - 6, 2016
Visiting our Home in Washington, DC - GFWC Headquarters! 

Registration Deadline September 30, 2016
Visit http://www.gfwc-sc.org/2016-2018Administration.html to 

download information and registration form.
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